

May 5, 2018

TCHA Meeting

Meeting was called to order.

Minutes read and accepted. No treasurer's report available.

Correction to rules for Restricted Novice Walk-Trot – need to remove the exception – Note#4 doesn't apply – this will apply to this class.

Discussion on barns – Barn 3 will now be available for the show season. The portable stalls are in need of repair – Degener will check them and maybe pick them up from Escanaba. The speed barn would be available also.

Note for the helpful hints – remove the note on rosette ribbons required.

Barn rentals – some of the change the fairboard is looking at – if check in before 2:00 on Saturday – would be charged for two day rentals on barns. They will be holding a special meeting to discuss.

Suggestion to have some members attend and bring up ideas to the fairboard – example, speed people show both speed and performance and keep the horses there.

It was brought up that extension cords are not allowed in the barns. The fairboard will be installing more outlets. Will need to post this in the barns and at registration booth.

The hunter jumper group paid for half of the waterer repair bill.

Will need to check with Mary Lindow about announcing for the TCHA shows.

Reminder of the work bee that will be held the Thursday before the first show. Leaders of the groups should attend to go over how to work things for the shows. Also reminder will need volunteers to work the shows.

Suggestion was made to have a high point option per age group – this would be for both Saturday and Sunday at both TCHA shows. There are volunteers that will try and obtain sponsors for the awards. Estimated cost would be \$200.00. Motion made and passed to have high point awards for the TCHA shows.

Discussion on exhibition runs for speed – need to start on time. Suggestion to have exhibition runs for barrels first, then poles so don't have to set up equipment twice being poles is the first class.

Suggestion to have jackpot barrels and or poles again and have at both TCHA shows. These would be held at the end of each age division. \$10.00 entry fee or maybe \$5.00 fee – need to discuss more at next meeting.

Next meeting will be June 4th at 7:00 PM – Library is changing their hours.

Meeting adjourned.